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April 1st, 2021

The Regular Meeting Minutes
 
Town Council Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding, Vaughn Rasband-Absent, Darrel Nish, Jim Brown, Scott Solum.
Staff: Planner-Brian Preece, Clerk-Karen Mair, Public Works-Travus Jensen.
Public: David Hendrickson, Joe Graham, Kim Dickerson, Paul Sweat, Tom Hansen, Jeremy Taylor.
Meeting called to order: 7:00 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance: Scott Solum
Opening Prayer: Darrel Nish
Approval for Meeting Minutes for March 4th, 2021 – Mayor Kozlowski asks if all the members have had a chance to read through the March 4th, 2021 meeting minutes and if there were not any questions, she will accept a motion.  Scott Solum makes a motion to approve the minutes for March 4th, 2021. Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. The minutes are approved as written.
Financials for March 2021 – Mayor Kozlowski asks the council if they had all reviewed the financials for March 4th 2021. With no questions the Mayor calls for a motion Jim Brown makes a motion to approve the financials for March 2021. Darrel Nish seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Financials are approved for March 4th 2021.
Public Comment:  Jeremy Taylor would like to thank the town for the new park swings. He also would like to thank the town for their interest for the upgrades they are working on.   
Wasatch County School District Update:  Superintendent Paul Sweat, on behalf of the Wasatch County School District, wanted to bring to the attention of the Charleston Town Council regarding the rate of growth at the High School. The county is growing rapidly and will soon be out of room at the high school. They will soon have to add portals to house the students we currently have. The WCSD was disappointed that the school bond did not pass. The WCSD is looking at the surrounding townships for input as to what those reasons may be. Superintendent Sweat asked the Council what their feeling were and what they could look at changing in order to help with the next bond they may propose. Mayor Kozlowski felt like the current high school has plenty of space to grow. The Mayor stated that 75% of all property taxes go the school system and feels there seems to be a lot of emphasis on the gyms as well as auditoriums instead of classrooms. The Mayor feels these facilities could be utilized differently and would leave more room for classrooms. Darrel Nish discussed other schools in Utah County that are built less expensive but can house more students without shorting the gymnasiums and auditoriums. He suggested the school districts looks at these other schools and how they are designed to lower the cost so it may be more appealing to the community. Brian Preece suggested that maybe looking at making one stadium for all the schools to utilize could be a way to save space in the schools for classrooms. This is an option in bigger cities that seems to be popular and has worked well. Superintendent Sweat assured the Council that every inch of the school is used in the most efficient way possible. He also stated that the school was a little more costly because the materials used and are guaranteed to last much longer than others that have been used in the past. The school design they have used has been used by a few other districts because of the design of natural light available and the life span of the materials used. Travus Jensen asked about possibility about year-round high school. Shawn Kelly stated that is not something typically done for high schools because of the curriculum and college courses taught that would not coincide with each other. Jeremy Taylor raised concerns about the pool. He felt the School slid that in and the community didn’t have a lot of say about it. He also stated that it was unusable to the community and felt as a resident it was unusable because of the high school swim team and the temperature was too cold for younger kids to use. Superintendent Sweat assured Mr. Taylor is was not slid in and the bond was originally 24 million and that the cost was brought down to 12 million. The need was necessary because of the growing aquatic interest and that the pool that was currently at the old Jr High was not up to safety standards. The WCSD offered that if any of the Town Council members would like to come and tour the High School they would be more than welcome to see how the school is currently being used and answer any questions that they may have. Superintendent Sweat thanked the Town Council for listening and would take into consideration the views of the Town of Charleston. The WCSD asked if they could come back at a later date for further discussion of concerns or any input they may have. The Town Council would welcome them back anytime they would like.
24th of July Celebration: The Charleston Town Council is excited to announce that they will go forward with the Charleston 24th of July Celebration. Darrel Nish and Scott Solum will be coordinating with Melinda Urry and Colleen Cummings to help set up vendors and exhibitors. They will also be contacting Peggy McKenzie to get food ordered for the town to sell at the celebration. The Council would welcome anyone that would like to volunteer to help with the event.
Election Update:  This year there are three seats that will be up for re-election. The elected seats that will be open are the Mayor and two Town Council Seats. Anyone interested in running for one of open seats, the Candidate filing period is June 1st, 2021 thru June 7th, 2021. 
Cemetery- Travus Jensen presented information he received from a company that would like to sell or rent solar cameras for families to put on their graves. This would have to be maintained by the maintenance personnel. The Town Council voted unanimously to not go forward with this company.    Travus also presented pictures of possible storage buildings that would aid in the future storage of sand and topsoil for the graves. This would aid the cemetery by keeping the dirt from getting wet or freezing in the winter months.  A building would make it possible to keep sand and topsoil at the cemetery instead of having to keep paying by the truck load. The town could pay bulk prices that would help save money as well as time by making one load at a time. The Town Council will look at budgeting for something like this in the near future. 
Park Upgrades - Darrel Nish has found a company that can build new park equipment for less than they can purchase from a manufacture. They can build specific to the area we have available therefore the Town can offer more options with this direction than just buying a bundle from a playground catalog. The Mayor asked Karen to check on the town’s liability insurance to make sure town is covered. Once coverage is verified, the order can be placed for the equipment and the park can be upgraded. Scott Solum makes a motion to accept new park equipment. Jim Brown seconds the motion. All members in favor of moving forward
Staff Reports: - Travus Jensen –Nothing. Brian Preece –  Brian gave an update on tenant finishes located in business park He announced that Guy Blain that is opening the carpet store will be holding a grand opening in the month of May. Brian also asks about Mike Petersons Annexation. He will be on the agenda for Mays’ meeting.  Karen Mair – A grandmother brought in her granddaughter in to thank the town for new park swings. They wanted the town to know how much they appreciated the swings being fixed. They use the park on a regular basis.  Darrel Nish – Darrel is ready to get started on the park equipment once the insurance is verified. Vaughn Rasband –Absent. Scott Solum –Nothing.  Jim Brown- Jim pointed out that the road conditions on 3000 S are still not staying in place with the patching they have tried to fix. He suggests that we contact Bennet Paving to have them come back and fix these areas. Mayor Kozlowski – Mayor Kozlowski updated the Council on the sewer and water negotiations. The contracts are being prepared to be signed. We are also in contact with the Town of Daniels on the water contracts. 
Jim Brown makes a motion to adjourn. Scott Solum seconds
Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 
Submitted by Karen Mair – Clerk\Recorder
_________________________

